
By Ken Kennedy 
Whew!  Just got back from

the Wheels To Meals luncheon
at the Great Village Legion. It’s
pretty darn good fare for only
$6:00. There were about 30
seniors and others out to
enjoy a ham and scallop din-
ner with all the fixings. These
dinners are held on the first
and third Tuesday every
month from about noon to
12:30 p.m.

Tuesday’s are busy days at
the Great Village hall since,
besides the dinner, there is
bingo every Tuesday evening
at 7:30 p.m. (Sorry, but the
jackpot of $2300.00 was
recently won by someone
from Bass River). However,
Arthur Chisholm tells me the
weekly consolation prize
sometimes amounts to over
$200.00. 

We were away over
Christmas and New Year’s for
a total of seven weeks with
Greg and family in
Newmarket, Ont., arriving
back home to a dead car bat-
tery on Jan. 12th. The twins
will be seven in April. Where
does the time go?

Consequently, other than
the monthly meeting of the
Great Village Legion Meeting

on Jan. 13th and the swearing
in of the new executive, I
haven’t been out and about
too much except for regular
church attendance. The list of
new Legion officers is given
in a separate article in this
paper.

I picked up the flu bug just
after Christmas in
Newmarket, even though I
had both injections when I
got there. The bronchitis
turned into sinusitis and, let
me tell you, sinusitis at 39,000
feet is no picnic!  Somehow,
even after two sets of antibi-
otics, I couldn’t shake it and
ended up at outpatients on
Friday evening. What a crazy
place it was back there. A cou-
ple of ambulances arrived
while I was there and some-
one was even brought in in
handcuffs. Don’t know how
those doctors and nurses
stand it. First the triage nurse
saw me, then the floor nurse,
then a student doctor (who
was great), and finally the doc-
tor on duty. He prescribed a
flushing process and, by golly,
it worked. Everyone was pan-
icking about the impending
CUPE strike but, thankfully, it
didn’t materialize. 

I went over to the open

house at the “Thirsty Church”
in Londonderry Station on
Sunday afternoon and, as
usual, I was late getting there,
after the meeting was over,
but I did get a chance to have
a quick look around. There
were about twenty people
there when I arrived. There
was a lot of people there I did-
n’t know. I spent most of the
time upstairs in the sanctuary
which, to me, should be a pri-
ority if any repairs are to be
completed. There’s something
holy and serene about that lit-
tle community church, to my
way of thinking. (It’s time to
take the Christmas tree down,
Evelyn!)  I was hoping to see
Margaret Barnes and/or Myles
and Georgie Rushton but they
were all AWOL.

As far as Debert
Happenings is concerned,
there were two notable birth-
days in January and they were
Jennie Slack (90) on the 9th
and Doris McCulloch (88) on
the 15th.

Since Chris covers most of
the activities of the UCC area
churches in her column, I will
stick to the Baptist church,
since that’s the one I know
best. Our coffee house was
well attended on the 16th

with some of the singers com-
ing up from the Masonic jam
session that afternoon. 

Our coffee houses are held
on the third Saturday of each
month, except July and
August. All are welcome. A
Saturday evening youth group
has been formed by Pastor
Martin with help from the
Belmont Baptist church. All
teenagers in the area are wel-
come from 7-9 p.m. A general
discussion on life issues takes
place along with videos,
snacks thrown in for good
measure. For further informa-
tion, please call Pastor Bill at
641-2255.

Had a nice chat with
Gerald and Donna Cole of
Community Metals housed in
the old army recreation cen-
tre. They had just arrived
back from missionary work
in the Dominican Republic
and felt the earth shake
when the earthquake hit
Haiti. They were working
with a church from New
Brunswick and the poverty -
and the heat - there is stag-
gering. They are accepting
monetary donations to con-
tinue the work there. They
like to talk about it so give
them a call or drop by some
day - if you have a couple of
hours to spare! 

Happy New Year and God
Bless.

Out and About with Ken

By Linda Harrington 
Silver Bear Awards were

presented to CCJHS students
who consistently had their
homework finished, reason-
able attendance, class work
consistently done for all sub-
jects, good behavior in all
classes and successful aca-
demic achievement related
to their ability.

Silver Bear Awards in 6-1:
Austin Bennett, Gillian

Blackburn, Craig Blair, David
Bradbury, Chad Bruce,
Nicholas Charter, Nicole
Giddens, Erin Higgins, Liam
Hutt, Nikita Morris, Shkeysha
Morris, Adeline Small, Alexis
Zegray. 

6-2: Brandon Archibald,
Akasha Arnold, Jason Currie,
Katelyn Donovan, Emily
Dunlap, Jacob Ferdinand,
Kayla Giddens, Nicolas
McMaster, Lucas Miller,

Amber Schubrink, Alicia
Tanner, Montana Ward; 6-3:
Logan Birks, Zachery
Boudreau, Mitchell Crowell,
Courtney Cummer, Jacob
Currie, Samuel Currie, Jessie
Fillmore, Gabrielle Hamilton,
Kaylee Hewlett, Emily
Nelson, Tavis Thorne.

7-1: Kelly Canton, Criag
McCallum, Marla McNutt,
Jonathon Murdock, Courtney
Shortt, Chelsea Works; 7-2:

Alex Gallant, Tyler Smith; 7-3:
Brandon Franklin, Aliah
Wilson, Rebecca Wood; 7-4:
Ian Dickie, Kelsey Gamble,
Andrew Maxwell, Alexander
Upham, Makayla Weatherbee,
Allison Whooten.

7-5: Cindy Clark, Hannah
Connors, Isaac Culgin, Tyler
Gowan, Keirsten Johnson,
Jessica Kuryk, Matthew
Murray, Blayne Turner; 7-6:
Trent Dickie, Taylor Geldart,
Amy Millican, Nicklaus
Zscheile. 

8-1: Savanah Cameron,
Cody Chapman, Lucas
Duston, Scott Faber, Carrie
Gilbert, Chloe Lauther,
Kourtney Otterson, Olivia
Putnam; 8-2: Mateya Brine,
Brendan Donovan, Samuel
MacAulay, Cameron Milner,
John-David Robichaud,
Amanda Rushton, Brittany
Weatherbee; 8-3: Nathan
Eagles, Matthew Laing,
Jessica MacFadyen, Molly
Nelson, Shania Putnam; 8-4:
Brittney Clough, Austin
Fiddes, Janelle MacIntosh,
Brandon McMaster; 8-5:
Austin Blaauwendraat-
Wheeler, Benjamin Dawson,
Ashley Irving, Liam
McQuinn, Courtney Mills,
Emma Ryan.

9-1: Megan Arsenault,
Jessica Brown, Olivia Burns,

Alanna Davidson, Bria
Manthorne, Jessica
McCallum, Spencer Pellerin,
Adam Sandeson, Maria Wood;
9-2: Jillian Connors, Taylor
Gamble, Daniel Hines,
Matthew Hingley, Alexandria
Murray, Megan Probert, Laura
Rodler. 

9-3: Jenna Baird, Nathan
Blois, Jonathan Dibblee,
Justin MacLeod, Alicia
Maxwell, Devin Nelson; 9-4:
Kaine Black, Sarah
MacRitchie, John Ruf, Jordan
Stevens: 9-5: Aidan
Henderson, Nicholas Manley,
Robert Traverse; 9-6: Brody
Boyd, Braedon Naugler,
Tanika Spears, Nicole Terry. 

Gold Bear Awards were
presented to CCJHS students
who met the criteria for the
Silver Bear Award but their
academic achievement must
have been higher than aver-
age.

Gold Bear Awards in 6-1:
Logan Miller, Emma-Lee
Verheul; 6-2:Bailey Ferguson,
Gabrielle Gamblin, Therese
McCurdy; 6-3: Nicholas
Lindsay, Rachel MacDougall,
Geoffrey Mills.

7-1: Laura Brenton, Tristen
Tulkens, Brianna Works; 7-3:
Rachel VanGestel, Emma
Weatherby; 7-4: Janine  Blair,
Elizabeth Carr, Emma

Dennis; 7-5: Connor
Fullerton, Riley Jennings,
Summer Rann; 7-6: Alycia
Frank, Madison Putnam.

8-1: Simon Benetti, Amy
Harrington, Brittany
Henderson, Rachel Hirtle,
Nicole Maxwell, Emily
Naugler, Morgan Toole; 8-2:
Devin Atkinson, Alicia
Delorey, Vicki McLean, Alea
Power; 8-3: Andrea McLellan,
Jessie Patriquin, Cody Reid,
Shelby Roberts, Jonathan
Waugh, Allysha Whooten. 

8-4: Aaron Crossman,
Savannah Height, Kayla
Lewis, Kristen MacPhee,
Graedon Smith; 8-5: Jenna
Knowlton, Rene Manzotti,
Madison Munro, Daniel
Weatherby, Morgan Wilson.

9-1: Erica Caines, Emily
Franklin, Quintin Gamble,
Lukas Geldart, Chantal
Hamilton, Cassidy Langley,
Taylor Lynds, Mollie
MacBurnie, Hilary
MacIntyre, April MacKay,
Katelyn Nowell, Molly Wood;
9-2: Kristy Canton, Chandler
Jennings, Devin Lomond,
Mychal McNutt, Anthony
VanGestel.

9-3: Jerremy Gulliver; 9-4:
Macayla Beairsto, Katherine
Brown, Jessica Whooten; 9-5:
Emma Boyd, Victoria
Downing, Alexis Rea, Tyler
Shipley; 9-6: Carly Blois,
Alvaro Gutierrez, Alison
MacArthur.
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Happy New Year
Everyone! We’re already one
month in to 2010 and “Old
Man Winter” is being pretty
easy on us so far.

The Heritage Park/Kiosk
looked great for the holidays
all lit up. Thanks to everyone
who came out for the lighting,

it wasn’t too cold but the hot
chocolate and cookies sure
tasted good.

There’s not much to report
as things are quiet around the
museum this time of year,
however, we still meet every
month and our next meeting
will be Mon, Feb 8th at 6:30.

Bass River Heritage News

CCJHS Bear Awards Presented at Assembly

By Kathy Simpson-Giles
The days are growing

longer and we’re almost
through January, but we’re
definitely still in heating sea-
son. 

Keep an eye on your flues,
prevention is the best way to
avoid a disaster.

We’ve begun the new year
at the Department and we’re
working on the upkeep of
equipment and are settling
into the routine after the
Christmas holiday season.

The monthly schedule is as
follows: Meeting Night- 7:30
pm on the first Wednesday of
the month, Training Night-
7:00 pm on the second and
fourth Wednesday’s of the
month and Work Night-
7:00pm on the third
Wednesday of each month.

Feel free to drop in and see
what we are about.

If you are interested in
becoming a member, you can
call Terri-Lynn at 655-2015 for
further information.

Civic number signs are
available for order from Betty
(668-2314). Remember, not all
emergencies come with
smoke and flames for us to
look for. Nor is it always the
Fire Dept. that you need in an
emergency. 

It may be another
Emergency Response Agency
that is responding to you, and
unlike the members of our
Department, they may be
unfamiliar with the area. 

A civic number clearly
marks your location so that
anyone can find you in an
emergency.

Great Village Fire Brigade News
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